

Manheim Borough Topics

MARCH 2012

250th Anniversary Celebration

250th Anniversary Committee

Chairman Geoff Graybill

Vice-Chair & Heritage Committee Chair Bill Longenecker

Secretary
Steve McCracken

Treasurer Chris Vogt

Volunteers Committee Chair William Clark

Events
Committee Chair
Tonya Martin

Marketing Committee Chair Carol Phillips

Borough Liaison & Fundraising Committee Chair Bonnie Martin

Committee Members Len Bodnar Matt Parido Terri Turner

Manheim250th @gmail.com The 250th Anniversary has finally arrived. While ringing in 2012 together at Dancin' on the Square New Year's Eve, we heralded in 250 years of Manheim in the making. Special thanks go out to all the volunteers who have worked hard to set a slate of commemorative activities for us all to enjoy.

Get out your calendar and save some dates! 2012 is going to be a year to remember!

Baron Stiegel Gala – Join Your friends and neighbors April 29 at the beautiful Cedar Hollow Farm, 181 Loghes Dr, Manheim. Let's celebrate 250 years of community in this uniquely Manheim setting. Greet Baron and Mistress Stiegel, enjoy music, wine, hearty hors d'oeuvres and much more while mingling with your neighbors.

Festivities begin at 5:00 PM with the arrival of the Baron and Mistress. Tickets are \$40, which include food, entertainment, a commemorative wine glass and a specially commissioned item from Stiegel Glass Works. Proceeds benefit the Manheim 250th Celebration festivity fund. Tickets are limited and will go on sale March 1st. Get yours at the Manheim Borough Office in Manheim, Longenecker's Hardware or Divine Consign

Shop for your 250th memorabilia at Divine Consign and Longenecker's True Value Hardware Store. Pins, mugs, magnets and T-shirts are available. Commemorative wine glasses are also available by the glass or as a set. Each glass will come out a different time throughout 2012. Get a discount when pre-ordering the whole set. forms are on line at Manheim250.org. A wine caddy to display all six glasses is available for an additional \$30.

Each wine glass is embossed with the 250th Celebration logo on one side and one of six different Manheim sites on the obverse. The Stiegel mansion is first and will be free for each Gala admission. Other designs include the Zion Lutheran Church, Memorial Park's covered bridge, the gazebo, Manheim's railroad station and the original fire station. Art work has been donated by Dan Barthold.

Coming up soon:

Fireman's Festival: Saturday May 5 – Celebrating 200 years of service.

VFW's Memorial Day Parade: Monday, May 28.

Manheim Central High School Graduation: LCBC Al Grout Magician, Juggler & Comedian: Manheim Community Library Summer Kick -Off Party, May 8 – 7:00 PM

Market on the Square and Fun Fest – June 9 (beginning at 8 AM)

Giving of the Rose ceremony Zion Lutheran Church – Sunday June 10 @ 2:30 PM

Old Fashioned Ice Cream Social, June 10 at 3:30 on the Manheim Square.

Taste of Manheim on the Square – August 18

Founders Day Weekend – last weekend in September

Manheim Farm Show: October 8– October 12 Parade – October 10 Visit the website for the latest details: www.manheim250.org.

INSIDE THIS ISSUE:	
Trash Updates	2
Community Updates	3
Community Calendar	4
The Desk of the Police Chief	5
Boards & Commissions	6

Trash Updates

COUNCIL & STAFF

PRESIDENT Bonnie Ma<u>rtin</u>

VICE PRESIDENT Christopher Simon

PRO TEMPORE Philip Enterline

MEMBERS John Eshelman Rebekah Bowers David Fenicle

> MAYOR Eric Phillips

POLICE CHIEF Joseph Stauffer

POLICE & MAYOR SECRETARY Rosemarie Gallagher Suzi Martin

> INTERIM BOROUGH MANAGER Steve Gabriel

PUBLIC WORKS DEPARTMENT Barry Weidman David Newcomer Jay Peifer

ADMINISTRATIVE ASSISTANT Linda Gerhart

TREASURER Sandra Mitchell

ZONING/CODES OFFICIAL Michael Tuscan NEW LOCATION FOR KRAFT BAG PICK-UP

PUBLIC WORKS FACILITY
AT THE
GATE BOX OR SALT SHED
272 Colebrook Street

Tags are still purchased at the Borough Office and the Library.

Large Appliance Pick-up

Large appliance pick-up is scheduled for Thursday, April 19. A large appliance, or white good, is an appliance with a motor, engine, or compressor. For disposal of your appliance please be sure to purchase a \$15.00 Large Appliance Tag from the Borough Office.

If you already have one on-hand, please call the Borough Office and notify staff that you will be placing the item(s) curbside.

Tire Pick-up

Tires will also be picked up curb side on the day of large appliance pick-up. Tires must display a \$3.00 tire tag, also available for purchase at the Borough Office.

Cardboard Dumpsters

The cardboard dumpsters will remain in the Municipal Parking Lot at the corner of North Wolf and East High Streets (next to the Ambulance Association).

Magazine Dumpster

There is a dumpster in the parking lot of the VFW at 149 South Charlotte Street, for the recycling of magazines. All the money from this dumpster is used for the Ronald McDonald Houses, which are housing facilities for parents of children who are patients at the Hershey Medical Center.

Woody Yard Waste Pick-up WYW Days (on regular trash days) April 12 FREE DAY, then with green tags are April 26, May 10 & 24, June 7 & 21, July 6 & 19, August 2, 16 & 30, September 13 & 27 and October 11. Please note that tags can also be purchased at the Manheim Community Library.

Leaf Pick-up

Leaf Pick-ups will begin on Saturday October 27th. The leaves need to be in the brown Kraft bags, but DO NOT need green tags

Reminder

Trash and recycling is not to be placed curbside before 6:00 PM the evening before your pick-up day.

Placing trash and recycling containers curbside prior to the

above time can create not only an inconvenience, but also a personal liability by unnecessarily obstructing the path for delivery personnel, emergency services, and other citizens. It is also an invitation for animals to rip open bags and scatter garbage.

Holiday Pick-ups:
MEMORIAL DAY WEEK
FRIDAY
JUNE 1ST

FOURTH OF JULY WEEK FRIDAY JULY 6TH

LABOR DAY WEEK FRIDAY SEPTEMBER 7TH

There will not be any trash delays for Good Friday



STREET SWEEPING FIRST WEEK OF MAY

NO PARKING SIGNS WILL BE POSTED FOR EACH QUADRANT

Manheim Borough Council

Borough Council News

Manheim Borough Council welcomed two new members in January. Rebekah Bowers, a Borough Planning Commission member, won election to a four year term representing the North Ward. David Fenicle won election to a four year term representing the South Ward. Borough Council officers for 2012 are: President – Bonnie Martin, Vice President – Christopher Simon and Pro-Tempore – Phil Enterline. John Eshelman continues as a Council member, as does Mayor Eric Phillips. Borough Council meets the second and last Tuesdays of each month beginning at 7:00 PM in the lower level Community Room of the Borough Building at 15 East High Street.

New Office for the Manheim Borough Authority

New Office and Phone Number for the Manheim Borough Authority.

As of January 1st the Manheim Borough Authority has moved their office to 18 East High Street. Their new phone number is 717-665-2737. All Water and Sewer bills can be paid at that location, the Susquehanna Bank on Market Square or on-line at www.manheimboroauthority.org. All checks should be made payable to Manheim Borough Authority. The authority will now be billing monthly.

The borough office is still at 15 East High Street. Municipal Fees are still paid at this location. Municipal Fee bills are issued twice a year January 1st with a due date of February 15th and July 1st with a due date of August 15th. Those checks should be made payable to Manheim Borough. All Municipal Fee bills can be paid at the office, the Susquehanna Bank on Market Square or on-line at www.manheimboro.org.

Manheim Community Pool

BEAT THE HEAT AT THE MANHEIM COMMUNITY POOL

Make a splash on opening day at Manheim Community Pool on Saturday, May 26, 2012 at 12:00 pm! Admission is free on opening day and our staff is eager to see past patrons and welcome new visitors. Manheim Borough and Rapho Township residents can pay a seasonal discounted membership fee for unlimited pool use by stopping by the Borough office at 15 E. High St. Non-resident season memberships are also available at a slightly higher price. Group swim lessons for children ages 6 months through middle school will be offered in a variety of skill levels and session times. Private lessons are also available for kids and adults. Swim Lesson Registration may also be completed at the Borough office. We are excited to offer many of your favorite programs, including Moonlight Swims and introduce you to a few new events. The pool is open weekends only (and Memorial Day Monday) until Manheim Central School District dismisses for the summer, and then is open 7 days per week until the first day of the 2012-2013 school year. Manheim



Central students are invited to attend a "School's out for the summer" party on the last day of school. All students will receive \$1.00 off regular daily admission rates (with school ID or report card) and as always, Season Pass holders are admitted free of charge. There's something for everyone at Manheim Community Pool, so join us for Safe, Clean, Family Fun this summer!

Additional information, including daily admission rates, hours and dates of operation and season membership fees can be found by calling 665-5900 or visiting www.manheimboro.org and clicking on Manheim Community Pool on the navigation bar.



SUPPORT YOUR COMMUNITY

Community Calendar

APRIL 6th

Good Friday Borough Office Closed

APRIL 12th

FREE YARD WASTE PICK UP DAY

APRIL 19th

White Goods Pick-up

MAY 5th

Firemen's Festival

MAY 11th

Main Street Golf Outing

MAY

Street Cleaning

MAY 28th

Memorial Day Borough Office Closed

TRASH PICK UP FRIDAY

JUNE 9th & 10th

250th Celebration Weekend

JULY 4th

Borough Office Closed

TRASH PICK UP FRIDAY

AUGUST 18th

Taste of Manheim on the Square

SEPTEMBER 3rd

Labor Day

Borough Office Closed

TRASH PICK UP FRIDAY

OCTOBER 8th Columbus Day

Borough Office Closed

NO TRASH DELAY

OCTOBER 8th to 12th

Manheim Community Farm Show

OCTOBER 10th (7:00 PM)

Manheim Community Parade

Please observe no parking on parade route and observe road blocks for public safety. Chairs and place-holders placed before 4:00 PM on parade day will be removed.

OCTOBER 18th

White Goods Pick-Up

OCTOBER 20th

Cruisin' the Square

OCTOBER 27th

Leaf Pick-up Starts

Construction 2012

The following projects are planned for 2012:

- Shearer's Bridge In partnership with the Manheim Community Farm Show and Manheim Central School District, a new roof has been installed on historic Shearer's Covered Bridge.
- Traffic Signal Pre-emption With a grant from PennDOT, emergency vehicle signal pre-emption devices will be installed this year on all traffic signals in the Borough.
- Street Paving With a federal grant and state Liquid Fuels funding, portions of Fulton, Frederick, West End, Linden, Laurel, and Hazel Streets are scheduled to be milled and paved this summer, along with various alley sections.
- Stormwater Using a federal grant, new facilities are in design to address erosion and ponding issues in Logan Park near West End Avenue.
- Manheim Community Pool A new roof will be installed on the main pool building.
 In partnership with the Manheim Summer Swim Team, a major leak will be repaired
 in the Competition (Adult) Pool.

Zoning & Code Compliance Information

PERMITS

Just a reminder that permits are required for the following Items:

- PODS (Portable on-Demand Storage Unit): If you are going to place a POD unit at your property you are required by Ordinance #597, §302.4 to procure a permit for the unit. Fee attached.
- Dumpsters: Require a permit. Fee attached.

Permit applications are available at the Borough Office.

Please call the Borough Office at 717-665-2461 ext. 14 if you have questions about the need for a permit for your project.

ORDINANCE REMINDERS

Sidewalks and Curbs: Reminder: In an effort to keep our public sidewalks safe for all pedestrians, cracked, deteriorated and/or damaged sidewalks and curbs that create a trip hazard or unsafe condition must be repaired. A No Fee permit will be issued when making the necessary repairs. Please contact the Zoning Office if you have any questions.

Property Maintenance:

Ordinance #544 states that the exterior property and premises shall be maintained in a clean, safe and sanitary condition which includes the following: High and Noxious Weeds and Grass, Garbage and Rubbish, Exterior Storage of Rubbish and Animal Waste/Accumulation. A Public Safety Official Notice and/or fines will be issued for violations of this Ordinance.

Rental Property Owners:

Manheim Borough has adopted the Disruptive Tenant (3 Strikes) Ordinance #619. All residential rental properties in the Borough will be inspected on a 4 year cycle. These inspections have been taking place prior to this ordinance, however all properties inspected since this ordinance was passed will be issued a rental permit which must be displayed somewhere within the unit. If you have any questions concerning this ordinance please call the Zoning Officer @ 717-665-2461 ext: 14.

From the Desk of the Police Chief

On January 1, 2012, the Manheim Borough Police Department began to provide service to the residents of Rapho Township for the first year of a three-year contract. To meet the needs of the Township, the Borough increased their capabilities by hiring 6 additional patrol officers and a detective, and purchasing 2 new vehicles. Police Chief Joseph Stauffer has supervised this transition, and has already seen excellent results. "The mission of the Manheim Borough Police Department is to provide the highest quality law enforcement services to protect the citizens of Manheim Borough and Rapho Township," says Chief Stauffer. "Our officers are trained to be professional and courteous in providing for the general safety and welfare of residents and travelers in these two communities."

Chief Stauffer is extremely pleased to now be serving Rapho Township. He notes that the officers have enjoyed getting to know the residents and roads of the Township. All officers of the department are included in the rotation to patrol in Rapho and in Manheim, so they gain expertise in both communities. "The officers have responded to a variety of calls in the Township that they wouldn't ordinarily have encountered in the Borough," the Chief notes. On each shift, 2 officers are assigned to the Township, which is divided into sectors.

Chief Stauffer urges residents to be safe by keeping cars and residences locked. Identity theft is also a real concern, and Chief Stauffer advises that residents should never give personal information by phone or email. For non-emergency questions, Rapho residents are encouraged to call the Manheim police station at 665-2481 between the hours of 8:00 a.m. and 4:00 p.m. Residents should always dial 911 for emergency calls involving life-threatening situations or crimes in progress.

Manheim Borough

15 East High Street Manheim, PA 17545

Phone: 717-665-2461 Fax: 717-665-7324

E-mail: adminassistant@manheimboro.org

www.manheimboro.org

Monthly Meeting Schedule

All meetings begin promptly at 7:00 PM in Council Chambers, 15 East High Street Parking may be found in the lot at the corner of North Wolf and East High Street (adjacent to the Ambulance Building)

Borough Council

Planning Commission 2nd Tuesday 3rd Monday

Last Tuesday (workshop)

Zoning Hearing Board

Authority 1st Monday

3rd Thursday

Historic Commission 2nd Monday

Council would like to encourage all residents to attend all regular monthly meetings.

PRST ST US POSTAGE PD PERMIT #2 LITITZ, PA 17543

CA-RT SORT POSTAL CUSTOMER LOCAL

Boards & Commissions: Thank You for Serving

Manheim Borough Council

Bonnie Martin, President Christopher Simon, Vice President Philip Enterline, Pro Tempore John Eshelman Rebekah Bowers David Fenicle

Eric Phillips, Mayor

Manheim Borough Authority

Douglas Snavely, Chairman Marc Phillips, Vice Chairman Lin Harley, Sec. & Rapho Twp Rep. Barbara Horst, Treas. & Penn Twp Rep. Wade Baker, Assistant Treas./Sec. Terry Shaffer Philip Enterline

Constables

Randall Kreiser & Ronald Shank

Zoning Hearing Board

Bernard Shimko, Chairman Michele Weiss, Vice Chairman Joe Lapp, Secretary Scot Funk Timothy Weiler

Historic Commission

Chris Moyer, Chairman Wayne Olson, Vice Chairman Brett Hallacher, Secretary Laurie Fenicle VACANCY

Planning Commission

J. Michael Eshleman, Chairman Brett Hallacher, Vice Chairman Anthony Haldeman Rebekah Bowers Carol Phillips